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	Coalition for State Support for Public Transportation

Government Relations staff have been working with a coalition of environmental groups, labor, social service providers and other public transit agencies to oppose the Governor's proposal to eliminate the remaining funds in the State Transit Assistance (STA) account and to permanently eliminate the STA program.  The coalition today transmitted the attached letter to legislative leaders.

Canoga Transportation Corridor Team Wraps Up Final Set of Community Meetings Prior to Release of FEIR 
Last evening, we completed the second of two community meetings prior to the release of the Final Environmental Impact Report (FEIR) on the proposed four-mile extension of the Metro Orange Line.  This project will connect the Metro Orange Line Canoga Station with the Chatsworth Metrolink Station.  The meetings were held Monday evening at Chatsworth High School with 45 constituents in attendance, and Tuesday evening at NEW Academy of Canoga Park with an attendance of 38.  Key agenda items included a presentation on the project elements, plans for stations, operations, landscaping, privacy walls and parking.  A lively Question and Answer Session with Project Staff followed the presentation.  The majority of comments were positive with much interest on the privacy walls, sustainable plants, the bikeway, solar panels and the Chatsworth station platform design.

The Daily News has requested additional details regarding project costs including the Lassen over-crossing and how Measure R might accelerate the project.  A bridge is planned for crossing Lassen Street into the Chatsworth Station, and is estimated to cost approximately $28 million.  The entire project is estimated to cost approximately $223 million.  Measure R funds would contribute $150 million to the project, which could help accelerate the project by three years.  The story is expected to run tomorrow.

The Final EIR and project adoption is scheduled for Board action early next year. 
Rosa Parks Human Rights Day Press Event
In November 2007 Directors Burke and Parks asked that we develop a plan to implement the “Rosa Parks Human Rights Day” on an annual basis.  Each year on December 1 we urge the citizens throughout Los Angeles County to honor and pay tribute to the spirit and memory of Rosa Parks, through a reaffirmed commitment to practicing tolerance and promoting diversity.

On Monday, December 1, 2008 at 10:00 a.m. we will be holding a press event at the Metro Blue Line/Metro Green Line Rosa Parks station to commemorate “Rosa Parks Human Rights Day”.  
Event Details:

What:        Rosa Parks Human Rights Day Press Event
Date:         Monday, December 1, 2008

Time:        10:00 a.m.
Location:   Metro Blue Line/Metro Green Line Rosa Parks Station
Board Members who wish to attend may contact my office so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
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